Hougham-Without Parish Council

2019 Chairman’s Report
This year is the last year of our parish council’s four-year period of office. We started the year with our full quota of 7 councillors but one resigned during the year and so the present seven are, Barry Barton, Chris Bryan, Eddie Collins, Andrew Finnis, Jodie Milner and Don Taylor.    I’d like to personally thank all councillors for their work and support during the year and also our clerk Cathy for her hard work and for keeping us “on the straight and legal path”.

The parish council has met for nine meetings during the year with 6 scheduled and 3 extraordinary meetings.  Some of the issues we have dealt are: -
Finance and Council Tax: - For the last two years we have not increased the precept but this year having looked at our five-year budget plan and with the predicted expenditure we decided that we would have to increase the precept by 6%.  We accept this may not be good news to everyone but hope you will understand. What the increase will mean for a Band D property is a rise of 25.5 pence per month or and extra £3.06 for the year that means the past year’s rate of £51.01 will increase to £54.07 other property bands will change pro rata to this.
Over the last year we have made a number of improvements to the village green with new picnic tables, cleaning the tarmac area and reducing the mole infestation and this together with a few other items has come to almost £5,000.  This coupled with the £2,256 of grants to the Village Hall, for cleaning and legal cost; it has been a more expensive year than usual. This hasn’t prevented us from donating to the two other charities we regularly support that being the Kent Air Ambulance and the Dover/Deal Citizens Advice Bureau.
Village Green: - I would like to thank Simon Withey our caretaker who carries out the weekly inspections and of course clears up the dog-waste bins etc.!  We have had a few more problems with moles and our mole catcher has been called in on a few occasions but the grass is beginning to recover. We continue to have annual inspections by an accredited play inspection company and we take action on their report.  All risks identified so far have all been designated in the low and very low categories.  We had an open meeting about the continuing amount of dog mess left on the green and agreed to work with all users and dog owners to help keep the green safe for everyone to use.  Additional signs from DDC have been posted all around the green to remind dog owner of the need to pick up!
We finally completed the legal aspects regarding the cable and substation works and received the payment we had negotiated with them for the work of £4,750.

Village Hall: - we have continued to be closely involved with the village hall trustees through our user group representative Ed Collins.  It’s a pity that the Pop up Café was not continued by the group “Action with Communities in Rural Kent” whilst it was operating it was, I think, enjoyed by those who could make it.
Newsletter: - we are still looking for a new editor so please if someone would be able to take this on from Anne Turner I’m sure she would help you get started. In the mean time she has kindly offered to continuing on a temporary basis.
Transport: - we haven’t been able to get any progress with changing KCC’s policy on providing school transport for all village children.  I was more hopeful after attending the “Big Conversation” on bus transport for all but as yet no changes appear to have been made.  I would like to point out that both our Saturday taxi service and the Thanet Community Bus Scheme are still operating with the Thanet scheme covering a much wider area.  There are leaflets about this scheme on the inside noticeboard in the village hall.
Web Site: - along with most organisations we’ve have had to arranged compliance with the GDPR regulations and our website now is with it’s privacy policy displayed.  You can find all the council’s notices on it plus agenda’s and minutes of meetings.  It includes the last year’s financial audit together with other related documents, which have to be displayed publically under the Transparency Act. Under this act because our income and expenditure are under £25,000 we can declare an exemption to the external audit providing we display the accounts on our web site and noticeboards.
Waste Transfer Site in West Hougham - following complaints and concerns from a number of parishioners about the growing size of the household rubbish and soil/rubble being stored, we have been in discussion with the Environment Agency.  They are responsible for the licensing of the site and have issued a number of enforcement notices to the owner and he is supposed to have removed much of the material but this doesn’t appear to have happened.  We have just written again and complained of the lack of progress and we will keep up the pressure on them.
Defibrillators – the possibility of fixing defibrillators in both villages was discussed and given the expense the council would not be able to fund this at the present.  One parishioner in Church Hougham has offered to make a contribution and we think we would need to have a fund raising campaign if the community think it is a good idea to have one? 
We always welcome any suggestions and feedback from villagers, if you have any comments please come to one of our meetings (they are open to everyone to attend) or contact any councillor or our Clerk; the contact details are below or on our web site.
Thank you.   Andrew Finnis  (07/05/2019)
Hougham Parish Council contact telephone number is 07849 800242.
